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2007 Reunion Information – Branson, Missouri
This year’s 450th re-union will be
at the Radison Hotel, Branson
Missouri Wednesday 3rd October
to Sunday 7th October.

You should have received a
mailing with the details. If you
have not, please call Al Goodman
or print from 450th BG website.

Country & Western’s newest and
most popular place to see all of
your favorite Stars.

Please Visit Branson’s
Veteran's Memorial Museum
1210 West State Hwy 76
Branson, MO 65616
(417) 336-2300

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 450TH BOMBARDMENT GROUP (H) ASSOCIATION

450th BG Memorial Associtation - BRATS
We would like to take this opportunity to welcome any family members, friends, etc.,
of a Veteran to join the newly formed 724th Squadron the ‘Cottontail BRATS’.

The BRATS will consist of sons, daughters, nephews, nieces, grandchildren, cousins,
friends or anyone of the younger generation that is interested in taking on the task of
our responsibility in helping to preserve and honor the WWII Veterans. We have a
responsibility to learn about, talk to, and befriend these brave men who fought for the
very Freedoms that we enjoy today.

More information on the BRATS to follow in next issue of the newsletter.
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“Visit the newly opened
Air Force Memorial
located in Washington
D.C., I have been there
and it is a beautiful
tribute to the men who
served in the Air Force.”

This section is for those who are looking for more information on a Veteran, Plane,
Mission, Crash, Crew and anything else that you may be searching for. . . . . .

.

Looking For . . . . . . . . . Please Help Us

I'm looking for family members, my great Grandfather was William Long Orris. Thanks

William A.Orris Jr.
Bill@BillOrris.com

Mr. Worthington, I just signed in and discovered two more photos of the Fast Freight. Do
you have any further information on John Kreisle or how he came by these wonderful
treasures? I'm just sorry that Papa did not get to see them but there are two remaining
crew members who will relish them. Any information is appreciated

Allen Corporon
acorporon@yahoo.com

My Great Uncle, John H. Keener, Was killed during the war on August 17 of 1944, along
with every member of his crew excluding one John G. Grogan, who survived, and ended
up in Stalag Luft IV, and returned home after being rescued by the British. The Other
Crew members are totally unknown to me, and if anyone may have some information on
them please let me know.

1st Lt. Brice C. Diedrick
2nd Lt. Sduard C. Strauss
2nd Lt. Arthur T. Peters, Jr.
2nd Lt. Robert J. Furlong
Sgt. Richard I. Crocker
Sgt. Reuben Cohen
Sgt. Elmer J. Wenger
Col. Gordon A. Pete
zachary.keener@gmail.com

I am looking for pictures of my grandfather Sgt. Robert Barney Clary. He was in the 15th
Airforce, 450 Bomb Group, 721st Squadron. I do not know the aircraft that he maintained
but he told me that it was the only one not shot down. If anyone has any information or
pictures, please let me know.
crclary@hotmail.com
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Reno, Nevada was the site for the
450th BG Reunion in September 2006.

Everyone stayed at the Circus Circus.

The weather was absolutely perfect
(for at least a few days) and the views
outside were spectacular.

My mom was excited about going to
Reno; she loves to pull the arms of
the Slot Machines!

“The Biggest Little City in The World”

“Congratulations! - Celebrating their
60th Wedding Anniversary at the 450th

BG Reunion in Reno, Nevada”

Congratulations! – Mr. & Mrs. Leo Aber
Congratulations to Leo and Helen Aber, they Celebrated their 60th

Wedding Anniversary at the Circus Circus on the night of the Dinner
in Reno, Nevada. We were all lucky to have been there to wish
them well and to have many, many more.

Circus Circus – Reno, Nevada
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450th BG Association Board/Business Meeting – September 13-14, 2006
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450th Bomb Group Website – History For Future Generations . . . . . .

Incase you did not know, there is a
website which is dedicated to the 450th

Bombardment Group (H) and to anyone
connected to these men and women
who served their country and bravely
fought for our Freedom.

The address of the website is
www.450thbg.com
For those of you not familiar with
websites, it is like an online museum.
There is a lot of information stored about
all aspects of the 450th BG and those
who were in Manduria. It also contains
things like Crew Rosters, POWs,
Escape Statements, Cemetery Listings,
Orders, Biographies, Missions, S2
Reports, Aircraft Pictures, Crew
Pictures, Ground Personnel and Target
Pictures plus much more. You can enjoy
several hours of enjoyment by visiting
this website.

We would like to take this opportunity to
thank Mark Worthington and Craig Linn
who are the Webmasters that take care

digitizing your photos and any
documents onto a CD-ROM that
you may wish to preserve for your
families to cherish for years to
come. Due to the highly classified
nature of your personal items, you
may bring and share what you so
choose and the original items will
returned to you before leaving the
reunion in Branson.

These items will be digitally
scanned into our database to be
shared on the 450 th Web Site so
that all may enjoy. Also, the
Appropriate credit will be given to
any individuals submitting items.

If you are unable to attend the
reunion, but would still like to share
your photos and memorabilia,
please feel free to contact Nancy
at 816–257-0090, write her at the
return address of this newsletter or
email nanzjean@aol.com for other
arrangements.

of this site. They have worked very hard
in the past couple of years to make this
website a beautiful tribute to the 450th

Bomb Group. We would also like to
thank Nancy Jean Rellihan, who was
the one who spent countless hours
organizing, gathering and re-typing
much of the information that was put on
the website in the last couple of years.
Others to thank for their work in getting
this history digitized are Brian Romano,
Chris Corwin, Jim Ciborski, and all the
Veterans who have lets us collect
personal items of theirs to put on the
website.

We are asking that you bring with you to
Branson, any information that you may
have gathered on previous missions or
otherwise acquired during your stay at
Manduria. Photos, war diaries, silk
escape maps, letters, newspapers and
other war time remembrances can be
brought and shared with all. We will
have a special operations group on
hand to offer you the free service of
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USO Donation from the 450th Bomb Group
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Looking For . . . . . . . . . Please Help Us ( Continued )

This section is for those who are looking for more information on a Veteran, Plane,
Mission, Crash, Crew and anything else that you may be searching for. . . . . .

.
2nd Lt. Charles L. Smith
1st Lt. Jeremiah P. O’Sullivan
2nd Lt. Frank A. Johnstone
2nd Lt. Seymour Gordon
Sgt. Carmine J. Labetti
Sgt. Richard U. Gifford
Sgt. John R. Christopherson
Sgt. Charles B. Pearson Jr.
Sgt. Kenneth O. Dean
T/Sgt. Eugene M. Winner
S/Sgt. William Y. Wood
Sgt. Rudolph Klempa

Anyone have any contact information for the above crew contact Roy at
CrimeDet@aol.com

29-MAR-44 was a very foggy day over western Britain. At midnight on the 28th, an American B-24 Liberator, #41-11591,
had left Casablanca in North Africa, on the second leg of a flight from Manduria, Italy to RAF St. Mawgan in Cornwall. Its
mission was to collect some radar bombing equipment and return to base. The aircraft carried a skeleton crew of five.
Also onboard was a Red Cross field representative, traveling from Italy to the U.K.. Unable to locate St. Mawgan airfield
due to the fog, the Liberator was diverted to Fairwood Common. Having been guided into the circuit at Fairwood the
Liberator circled in vain above the overcast; the countryside below was completely blotted out by cloud.

After numberous attempts to land, the aircraft's two starboard engines cut out from a lack of fuel. Pilot, Lt. Harvey
Helmberger, then gave the order to bale out through the bomb bay doors. Three of the crew and the Red Cross rep. did
so immediately, all landed safely near the junction of the North and South Gower Roads; They had infact baled out at an
altitude of only 500 feet!

Sgt. Walsh, the flight engineer, refused to jump; Lt. Helmberger climbed back into his seat and try to crash-land the
Liberator. Sgt. Walsh now in the co-pilot's seat, the aircraft passed over the airfield, it lost height, smashed through a
wooden guard hut and came to rest with its nose embedded in the hedgebank which runs along Kittle Lane. Lt.
Helmberger survived the crash, but sgt. Walsh who, had not fastened himself into the co-pilot's seat, was thrown through
the aircraft's windscreen on impact. He died as a result of his injuries three days later.

If you know anything about these men, the mission, plane, relatives or any stories you heard, please let us know any
details that may help in solving this mystery. Our intent is to help get this Tag back to it’s rightful owner or family.

450th BG Tag Found in 2006 at Crash Site ! – Do you know Them ?

Inscription Reads:

IF FOUND RETURN
TO

OBRIEN JOHN F
WALSH JOSEPH C
720 BOMB SQDN



Page - 11 - Cottontales . . . . continued May 2007

Harold D. Bosserman – 722

Wallace P. Breckenfeld - 723

Hugh E. Cameron – 721

Dillard R. Cantrell – 720

Robert J. Clay - 723

Mart L. Cope – 720

Duane P. Corporon – 722

Charles Cunningham – 720

Cletus D. Davenport - 722

Alfred R. Deering – 723

Roger Erickson

Franklin H. Fanger – 721

Charles A. Farren

Richard S. Jones – 723

Jack G. Kath - 721

Phillip Kraus – 722

Zane P. Laurini – 722

Robert E. Ludwig – 721

Wilburn D. Mangrum - 723

Edward P. McCabe Jr. – 723

Max E. McClaskie – 722

Alfeo E. Minato - 721

Seymour E. Pekin – 721

Bobby R. Plummer – 720

Elmer M. Powell - 720

Walter Pryseski

Harold L. Francis – 720

Everett S. Frank – 721

James R. Gallagher – 723

Vincent M. Genna – 721

John W. Gilday – 721

Thurman A. Glasgow – 722

Lloyd Gottesman - 723

Herbert T. Gouldon - 720

Edmond C. Hale – 723

Harvey Helmberger – 721

Harry S. Hintlian - 721

Ross E. Howe – 722

Ellsworth R. Jacoby - HQ

IN HONOR OF THOSE WHO SERVED WITH THE
450TH BOMBARDMENT GROUP (H)
ITALY 1943-1945-WORLD WAR II

SQUADRONS
720TH-721ST-722ND-723RD

“THE COTTON TALES”

DISTINGUISHED UNIT CITATIONS
RESENBERG-FEB 25TH 1944 PLOESTI-APRIL 5TH 1944

1505 MEN OF THE 450TH BOMB GROUP WERE
KILLED OR MISSING IN ACTION

Jack L. Pyle – 723

Sidney W. Raffkind – 721

Harley M. Rhodenhamel – 720

Fred C. Schwed - 721

Joseph Shellick – 723

Phillip Smith

Edward Socha - 720

John J. Stranahan – 720

Clarence L. Thomas - 722

Albert L. Thompson – 720

Raymond L. Williams – 723
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TO:

Address Correction Requested


